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1ST SUNDAY OF ADVENT            NOVEMBER 30, 2014 

the 

A grubby preacher stood with a signs on 
his front and back that said that the end of 
the world is coming.  He had in his hand a 
microphone, and announced dramatically:  
òBe on your guard, stay awake, because you 
never know when the time will come.ó  
Nobody waited around to hear his 

message.  It is an old and unattractive message, proclaimed 
by an even more unattractive character.  
 

Looking into our own lives, we might find a similar picture.  
The only times we worry about the second coming of Christ is 
when disaster strikes.  The Twin Towers being reduced to a 
pile of rubble prompted talk that the end was near.  Hurricanes 
Katrina and Rita brought the doomsayers out once again.  Of 
course, the latest epidemic of some sort of flu or ebola or any 
other disease can prompt some televangelist to say something 
ridiculous like somehow God is punishing a certain group for 
their sin.  But other than that, we do not want to hear the 
message because it is an old message and we like to have life go 
on just as it is.  We have heard this message every year at this 
time, and now it might go in one ear and out the other.  Are we 
really on guard for the second coming of Christ, or are we bored 
of the same old message and are drifting off to sleep. 
 

Advent is a wake-up callñto let Christ and his message come 
alive once more in our lives.  It is a time for alertness, for 
preparation and for listening.  We can listen to that old 
message and make it mean something new.  We know that 
God is to be found where we are, in the office, the factory, the 
home, or school, and it is here that we must put Gospel values 
into practice.  Jesusõ message in todayõs Gospel is both simple 
and clear: stay alert and listen to God in your life now.  
Alertness, listening and prayer will help us approach the birth 
of Christ with new eyes and ears.  They will also keep us ready 
for the second coming, which may happen at any time.  
 
 

In Markõs Gospel, Jesus warns his disciples not to become 
complacent.  In doing so, he also warns all of us today.  We 
have the opportunity this Advent to prepare and be ready.  
Advent is a time for rediscovering faith, for rediscovering 
love and forgiveness, and for rediscovering a sense of 

gratitude for all our gifts.  It is a time to pay attention to the 
present moment. 
 

Saint Paul is aware of this grace as he observes the 
faithfulness of the Corinthians to Christ and his teachings.  
He is able to give thanks for Godõs gifts of the Spirit to the 
members of the community.  Paulõs love for Christ gives him 
the eyes to see and the ears to hear.  He is an example for us 
of how to be alert and ready, recognizing God in our 
everyday lives.  Alertness characterizes the life of the 
disciple, who reflects and prays on how God is active.  All 
disciples, that include us, are called to witness Godõs love, 
peace, and forgiveness in our own communities. 
 

In life we go through many processes of preparation.  
Our schooling prepares us for adult life.  Special training 
prepares us for our professions.  In the church, we prepare 
to celebrate each of the sacraments.  At this time of year, we 
prepare for Christmas in a most unspiritual way: on the 
heels of òBlack Fridayó, we make sure the presents, the 
cards, the tree, the food, and the invitations are ready. 
 

There are several ways we can prepare spiritually for 
Christmas.  One way is to renew our commitment to practice 
the sacrament of reconciliation.  Leaving the burden of the 
things we feel guilty about in the confessional does wonders for 
the spirit. Another thing we can do to prepare is commit 
ourselves to strengthen our prayer life by praying more often 
both alone and with our family.  Another thing we can do to 
prepare is ensure that we help in some way the poor, the lonely, 
and the homeless of our community.  Another thing we can do 
to help us prepare is to supply ourselves with little reminders 
to help us focus on the coming of Christ.  This advent wreath 
serves as a reminder in church that the coming of Christ draws 
closer and closer with each that gets.  As darkness fills the sky 
sooner each, the light of Christ gets stronger.  It might be worth it 
to have an Advent wreath and home, to use it while we pray. 
 

Preparation for Christmas challenges us to change our 
minds and attitudes and ultimately to open our hearts to the 
outpouring of the Holy Spirit.    This year let us put Christ 
back into Christmas by staying awake and alert in prayer 
for the birth of our savior.--TB 
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CHURCH OF ST. PIUS V 
410 Colvill St. W. 

Cannon Falls, MN 55009 
507-263-2578 

Emergency # 651-229-5189 

Parish Office 
Hours:   Monday-Friday 
                9:00 am-4:00 pm 

Office closed for lunch 11:30 am-12:30 pm. 

Fax:  507-263-8005 
E-mail:  stpiusvcf@frontiernet.net 
Website:  www.stpiusvcf.org 
Pastor:  Father Terry Beeson 
Retired: Fr. Leonard Siebenaler 

Masses 
Saturday  4:00 pm 
Sunday  8:30 am 
 

Weekdays Tuesday & Friday  8 am 
 

Confessions  Saturday 3:00-3:30 pm 
Adoration:  Friday ~ 8:30 am - 8 pm 
 

Deacon Kevin Downie 
     kevin.downie@gmail.com 

CHURCH OF 
SAINT  JOSEPH 

23955 Nicolai Ave. E. 
Hastings, MN 55033 

651-437-3526 
Emergency # 
651-229-5189 

Parish Office 
Hours:    Monday-Friday 
                  9:00 am-12:30 pm 
Fax:  651-437-3506 
E-mail: stjosephm@embarqmail.com 
Website: www.stjosephmiesville.com 
Pastor  Father Terry Beeson 
Retired: Fr. Leonard Siebenaler 

Masses 
Saturday   6:00 pm 
Sunday       8:00 am (Latin) 
                    10:30 am 
 

Weekdays  Wednesday  5:00 pm 
                        Thursday  8:30 am 
 

Confessions  Saturday 5:30-5:45 pm 
Adoration:  Thursday ~ 9 am-7 pm 

CHURCH OF 
SAINT  MARY 
8433 239th St. E. 

Hampton, MN 55031 
651-437-5546 
Emergency # 
651-629-0809 

 
 

Parish Office 
Hours:  Mon-Fri     7:45-8:45 am 
Fax:  651-437-3506 
E-mail: info@stmarysnewtrier.com 
Website:  www.stmarysnewtrier.com 
Fr. Stan Mader  frstan@stmathias.com 
 
Rectory Phone:  437-5652 

 

Masses 
Memorial Day WeekendñLabor Day 

Sunday  8:00 am 
After Labor DayñJanuary 1 

Sunday  8:00 am 
January 1ñMemorial Day Weekend 

Saturday  5:00 pm (Confessions at 4 pm) 
 

Weekdays  M & F -7:30 am & 1st Sat 8:30 am 
 

Confessions  Saturday 9:00-9:30 am 
 

Adoration:  Monday   8 am - 4 pm 

CHURCH OF 
SAINT  

MATHIAS  
23315 Northfield Blvd. 
Hampton, MN 55031 

651-437-9030 
Emergency # 
651-629-0809 

Parish Office 
Hours:  Mon-Fri    8:00ñ4:00 pm 
         (Vermillion or Hampton) 
Fax:  651-437-3427 
E-mail: parishoffice@stmathias.com 
Website:  www.stmathias.com 
Fr. Stan Mader  frstan@stmathias.com 
 
Rectory Phone:  437-5652 

Masses 
Memorial Day WeekendñLabor Day 

Sunday  10:00 am 
After Labor DayñJanuary 1 

Saturday  5:00 pm (Confessions at 4 pm) 
January 1ñMemorial Day Weekend 

Sunday  8:00 am 
 

Weekdays  T & F   8:30 am 
 

Confessions Friday 9:00 ð9:30 am 
 

Adoration: Tuesday ~ 9 am - 7 pm 

CHURCH OF 
SAINT JOHN  
THE BAPTIST 
106 W. Main St.  

Vermillion, MN 55085 
651-437-9030 
Emergency # 
651-629-0809 

 

Parish Office 
Hours:  Mon-Fri     8:00-4:00 pm 
         (Vermillion or Hampton) 
Fax:  651-437-3427 
E-mail: parishoffice@stmathias.com 
Website: stjohns-vermillion.com 
Fr. Stan Mader  frstan@stmathias.com 
 

Rectory Phone:  437-5652 
School Phone:  437-2644 

Masses 
Memorial Day WeekendñLabor Day 

Saturday  5:00 pm (Confessions at 4 pm) 
After Labor DayñJanuary 1 

Sunday  10:00 am 
January 1ñMemorial Day Weekend 

Sunday  10:00 am 
 
 
 

Weekdays Tuesday 6:30 pm  &  
   Wednesday 9 am/8 am (non-school days) 
 
 

Confessions  Tuesday 6:00-6:30 pm 

Miesville 

New Trier  

Hampton 

Vermillion  
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Suddenly it is Advent.  We start this new year of 
the Church anticipating Christmas, and that is part 
of what Advent is about.  But we not waiting for 
Jesus to be born once more; that happened in history, 
and will not be repeated.  We await Christmas Day 
and all the ways we have come to celebrate that as 
21st century Americans.  Yet we donõt live in the past.  
We lean into the future. In Advent, we anticipate the 
return of Jesus.  That is the coming of Christ for which we wait in 
this anticipatory season.   I think weõd rather think of the 
Christmas Past than the Christmas Future.  We are much like 
Ebeneezer Scrooge of Dickenõs Christmas Carol in that way.  The 
sentimentality of the time with family, loved ones who have died, 
gifts and laughter shared is wonderful to recall.  Please do that ð 
and celebrate Christmas in those ways that bind family and 
neighbors together.  But we are also preparing for Jesusõ return, a 
return which, as the gospel last Sunday (Matthew 25:31-46, the 
parable of the Last Judgment) carries great importance for each of 
us.  The first Sunday of Advent always carries that apocalyptic 
message forward.  We are told to be awake, alert and watchful.  
The next two Sundays we hear from or about St. John the Baptist, 
again telling us of something of great importance just on the 
horizon.   
 
The new Church year also puts the focus on a different gospel.  
We move from the gospel according to Matthew, which we read 
from most of last year, to the earlier and shorter gospel according 
to Mark.  These next two Sundays we hear from Mark.  Then, 
because Mark has no story of the infancy of Jesus, nothing about 
Jesusõ birth, we will move about for a few weeks.  The early church 
is unanimous in ascribing this gospel to Mark.  (These 
manuscripts were not signed, and really have only small clues as to 
who wrote them.)  A second century bishop named Papias 
describes Mark as òthe interpreter of Peter,ó carefully writing 
down the gospel that Peter preached.  There is indeed, a man 
named Mark with Peter in Rome.  There was also a John Mark 
who traveled with Paul, and was a cousin of Barnabas.  It seems 
these are the same man.  Mark in a sense invented the genre of 
gospel as a written piece of work ð not a biography, strict history 
of movement, or even accurate geographically.  It is the good news, 
and that is preached clearly, and in the coming year we will share 
that in the readings and preaching.  
 
We have purchased additional copies of Give Us This Day for 
our parishioners to use during this month, and there are also some 
other books available.  Please dedicate yourselves to 10-15 minutes 
a day, or more, with them.  Also, consider attending the Advent 
evening of reflection we will hold on Sunday, December 7 from 
5:00-9:00 at St. Maryõs in New Trier.  A supper of soup and bread 
will be available.  It will help our planning to have you fill out the 
slip below, but donõt let forgetting that keep you from attending.  
 
Several people have asked me about the financial status of the 
Archdiocese.  If you get the Catholic Spirit newspaper, you saw 
the annual financial report on pages 26-29 of the November 20th 
issue.  It showed a tremendous deficit that was the result of a 
number of things.  The first is the cost of several things ordered by 
the courts with regard to the sexual abuse scandal.  This included 
the review of thousands of files by outside consultants ð basically, 
a team of lawyers and investigators reviews several thousand files.  

Over 50,000 pages of documents had to be prepared to be handed 
over.  This effort required more powerful software, so there was an 
expense in getting rid of old software and purchasing and 
enhancing other software to meet the deadlines imposed on the 
Archdiocese.  These software situations cost almost a million 
dollars alone.  The third piece is that the Catholic Service Appeal, 
while meeting its goal, was put in a separate foundation, so it did 
not come into the Archdiocese.  However, the Archdiocese was 
already committed to making payments to Catholic Charities, the 
Seminary, various schools, etc. from last yearõs collection, and 
since much of that money is received in one fiscal year and 
distributed after the next fiscal year is started, it caused a gaps of 
several million dollars in the operations this past year.  That 
should not happen again as payments will now be made through 
the separate foundation.  But it was a bad year, and much of it had 
to do with the costs related to the sexual abuse scandal, and some 
of it was for lawyers.  Very little was for settlements of suits, but 
that may be coming.  The Archdiocese is making the moves now to 
reduce its budget by 20%, or $5,000,000.  Some of this gets picked 
up by the Catholic Service Appeal Foundation ð for example, you 
contributions there helps pay for some of the seminarian expenses, 
and for the work of Catholic Charities.  When it all went through 
the Archdiocese, it showed up as income there and expenses there, 
a sort of in and out account é (again, sort of ð this is hardly a 
precise audit I am presenting in this paragraph.)  Recently eleven 
employees at the Archdiocese had their positions eliminated.  That 
will also help cut into this deficit.  What is the effect of it all on 
our parishes?  Probably very little, but that is not completely clear 
yet.  Many of the people that I call on for help most often were 
retained.  The services we receive from the Archdiocese will be 
slightly diminished, but not too much.  I believe all our assets in 
the parish are secure. I do believe the house is being put in order, 
and better approaches are being taken in all areas.   
 
Feel free to look at the complete financial report online at  http://
www.archspm.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/11/Archdiocese-of-
St-Paul-Mpls-FS-YE-6-30-14-Final.pdf 
 
          "  

Advent Retreat 
Reflections on the Coming Christ 

Registration form 
(Please clip and put into collection basket, or send to St. Maryõs 

Church: 8433 239th Street, Hampton, MN 55031.) 
Sunday, December 7, 2014.    5:00 pm ð 9:00 pm 

Includes a soup supper.  Retreat will be held in the church 
basement, space permitting.  
 
Name_________________________________________________________ 
 
Home parish_________________________________________________  
 
Email ________________________________________________________ 
 
Any dietary restrictions?  e.g. allergies, gluten free,  
vegetarian ___________________________________________________ 

http://www.archspm.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/11/Archdiocese-of-St-Paul-Mpls-FS-YE-6-30-14-Final.pdf
http://www.archspm.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/11/Archdiocese-of-St-Paul-Mpls-FS-YE-6-30-14-Final.pdf
http://www.archspm.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/11/Archdiocese-of-St-Paul-Mpls-FS-YE-6-30-14-Final.pdf


We have some low gluten hosts.  
If you are in need of these due to a 
medical condition, you will need to 
be in the priests line for  the 
Eucharist and make your need known.  
Gluten free hosts are not approved 
for use in the Catholic church.   
 

St. Pius V Gift Shop sales has 
items for you and your family 
during this advent season.  Advent 
candles, devotions, etc.  The gift 
shop is always available to you.  On 
November 29 & 30, they will have 
a special table in the narthex area.   
 

We are using a Calabash gourd 
for youth offering.  This gourd was 
made and decorated by the Kitui 
people and given to us in memory 
of our partnership.  We hope that 
seeing this symbol of our 
partnership will be a visual 
reminder of these people.   
 

The Red Cross Bloodmobile will 
be here Tuesday, December 2. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Attention church keyholders.  
We are doing some work on locks.  
If you have a key to the church, 
please stop in the office.   Likewise 
if you had a key for the bank drop 
please turn that in.  
 

 
 
 

Leah Frances Hughes,  
daughter of Brian & Julie Hughes, 

was baptized Sunday,  
November 23, 2014.  Welcome. 

 

After 2pm on Fridays, please 
access the church for adoration 
through the south rectory 
entrance.  The other church doors 
will be secured.  This will provide 
additional security for the adorers 
as well as for the church itself.   
 

St. Pius will honor our most 
senior parishioners and those 
parishioners who have lost a loved 
one in the past year through our 
fruit basket ministry.  This is an 
outreach ministry by the parish for 
our parish family.  If you would 
like to see if someone is on our list, 
please call the church office by 
December 1.   Faith Formation 
students will assemble the baskets 
on December 6 10-11:30am.  
Parishioners are asked to deliver 
the baskets after masses December 
6 & 7.  Names and addresses are 
provided.  This could be a great 
family ministry this holy season.   
 

If you ordered flowers through 
the youth fundraiser from Gertenõs, 
they will be available for pickup  
Wednesday, December 3 after 12 
noon.  Thank you for your orders 
to support our youth program. 
 
 

Forms for honoring a loved one 
with Christmas flowers during the 
Advent and Christmas season are 
available outside of the parish 
office.  Please complete by 
December 22.   
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PARISH STAFF 
Pastor:  Fr. Terry Beeson 
    507-263-2578  stogie928@hotmail.com 
Business Administrator:    BJ Peters 
    507-263-2578  bjpeters@frontier.com 
Parish Office:  507-263-2578 
Pre-Grade 10 Faith Formation Coordinator:   
Debbie Bauer  507-263-4800 spvff@frontier.com 
Associate for Youth Ministry:  Cindy Meyers 
   507-263-4800    stpiusvyouth@frontier.com 
Music Director:  Sue Franke-Clark 
Building & Maintenance:  Shawn Carpenter 
   507-263-2578  spvmaint@frontier.com 
Prayer Network:  Rosemary Pirrung 
    507-263-5321 

ST PIUS V PARISH CALENDAR 
Monday, December 1 
 9:00 am Symbolon Adult Study 
 7:00 pm RCIAñthe Creeds 
 7:00 pm Youth Leadership Team 
Tuesday,  December 2 
 8:00 am Mass for À Eleanor & Martin McCoy 
 1:00-7:00 pm Bloodmobile 
Wednesday, December 3 
 12:00 pm Youth flower orders available 
 6:00 pm Elementary Faith Formation 
 6:40 pm First Wednesday Food 
  Middle & HS Faith Formation 
Thursday, December 4 
Friday, December 5 
 8:00 am Mass for ÀMatilda Lorentz 
 8:30 amñ8:00 pm Eucharistic Adoration 
 11:00 am Mass at Twin Rivers 
Saturday, December 6 
 10-11:30 am FF Grade 6-12 make 

Fruit Baskets 
 3:00 pm Confessions 
 4:00 pm  Mass for À Dan Duray 
  Delivery of Fruit Baskets 
Sunday, December 7 
 8:30 am Mass for À Andy Wellman 
  Delivery of Fruit Baskets 

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 
Friday, December5 

Homebound Ministers 
Donna Miller, Ann Lund 

Saturday, December 6 4:00 pm 
Servers Isaac, Luke & Paul Wright 
Reader  Margaret Krause 
Eucharistic Ministers  Helen Sigmeth, Deb 
    & Bob Rahman, Val Dockter, Val Swentik 
Ushers   Gary Sigmeth, Larry Hoffman , Gery Peine 
Greeters  Morris & Audrey Mattson 
 

Sunday, December 7 8:30 am 
Servers Chris Baszuro, Dylan Rohr, 
  Jack  Maki 
Reader  Bernie Melter 
Eucharistic Ministers   Paulette Conway, 
  Matt Breuer, Mary Dibble, Ivan Edel, 
  Quinton Lindow, Jenn Hensley 
Ushers Lyman Robinson, 
 Dennis Murray, Dustin Hensley 
Greeters  Ray & Mariellen Wynne 
 

Monday, December 8 8:00am 
Server Ed Lorentz 
Reader Marge Krause 
Eucharistic Ministers Joyce Lorentz 
 John & Phyliss Hommes 
Gift Bearers Bob & Marion Beissel 
Ushers Jim Lorentz, Ron Reinardy 

SUNDAY COLLECTION 
 

November 22/23, 2014 
Envelopes &  Plate ........................ .$3,927.89 
Online Givingéééééééééééé...$2,328.00 
 

Weekly Projection .........................$5,868.00 
This weekõs difference.................... +$387.89 
Projected year to date................ $123,228.00 
Collected year to date ............... $116,053.90 
Shortage year to date ...................... $7,174.10 

December 8 is a Holy Day of  
Obligation celebrating the  
Immaculate Conception.  Services 
will be held at 8:00 am at St. Pius V 
and 7pm at St. Josephs in Miesville. 



We are finalizing the program for 
Christmas, if you are interested in 
joining the choir or playing an 
instrument please contact Heidi at 
hemace@embarqmail.com to get 
music. 
 

As we begin a new liturgical year, 
we are switching to the Breaking 
Bread Hymnal.   This hymnal 
combines the Today's Missal with 
the Music Issue.  The order of the 
mass can be found in the beginning 
of the hymnal. The daily mass 
propers can be found on the yellow 
pages at the back of the hymnal. 
 

Santa will be at the 
Miesville Fire Hall 
Sunday December 14,  
11:00 ð 1:00. 
 

Donõt forget the Poinsettia order 
for the church or for your personal 
use.  The deadline is Tuesday, 
December 2. 
 

Sharing & Caring Hands meal is 
scheduled for December 23.  Call 
Dorothy Stoffel if you are 
interested in helping. 
 

LIVE NATIVITY  
Sunday, December 14  4:30-6:30 pm 

See community page. 
 

Youth Corner 
December 

3ñConnections at St. Pius V 
Perm Slips & Code of Conduct req. 
7ñPULSE qtrly meeting at St.Pius 
  Mass at 8:30 am & mtg at 9:30 am 
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LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 
Saturday, December 6 6:00 pm 
Lector Ann Vieths 
Eucharistic Ministers  Sylvia Bauer, 
 Al Niebur & Lisa Peine 
Ushers  Mark & Marissa Fitzsimmons 
Servers  Matt & Sam Peine 
 

Sunday, December 7 8:00 am 
Ushers Jim Klimek & Joe Bourbeau 
 

Sunday, December 7 10:30 am 
Lector  Helen Streff 
Eucharistic Ministers Rita Molitor, 
 Mike Otto & Nick Ries 
Ushers  Ron & Charlene Fasen 
Servers  Sarah Stoffel & Helen Streff 

ST. JOSEPH 
PARISH CALENDAR 

Sunday, November 30 
 8:00 am   Extraordinary Form of the Mass 
  for Elizabeth & Josh Teske 
 10:30 am Mass for Joanne ReinardyÀ 
Monday, December 1 
Tuesday, December 2 
Wednesday, December 3 
 5:00 pm Mass for Jack RuhrÀ 
 5:30-6:30 pm  Wednesday Night Dinner 
 6:00ñ7:00 pm FF Classes, K-5 
 7:15 pmñ8:30 pm FF Classes, 6-10 
Thursday, December 4 
 8:30 am Mass for Beth SiebenalerÀ  
 9:00 amñ6:00 pm Eucharistic Adoration  
Friday, December 5 
 7:00 pmExtraordinary Form of the Mass 
  for Sharon VanHorn 
Saturday, December 6 
 5:30 ð5:45 pm Reconciliation 
 6:00 pm  Mass for S.T. KimmesÀ  
Sunday, December 7 
 8:00 am Extraordinary Form of the Mass 
  For Matt & Anita McNamara 
 10:30 am  Mass for Joanne ReinardyÀ 

PARISH STAFF 
Pastor:  Fr. Terry Beeson  ext. 11 
                    stogie928@hotmail.com 
Business Administrator: Patti Brown 
 437-3526, ext. 10      stjosephm@embarqmail.com 
Faith Formation Director:  Cathy Roche 
     ext. 24  caroche@embarqmail.com 
Associate Youth Minister:  Norma Berens 
     ext. 16  noberens@embarqmail.com 
Music Director:   Heidi Mace          
                    hemace@embarqmail.com 
Buildings Maintenance:  Nick Ries 
Custodian:  Mike Otto 
Grounds Maintenance:  Steve Susag 
Cemeterian:  Rebecca Susag 

COLLECTION 
November 23, 2014 

Envelopes & Plate .......................... $3,055.75 
Cemetery Upkeep ............................... $75.00 
Building Fund ...................................... $40.00 
 

Weekly Projection ........................ $4,440.00 
This weekõs difference.................. -$1,384.25 
Projected year to date................. $93,240.00 
Collected year to date ................. $76,477.58 
Under year to date ....................... $16,762.42 
 

Thank you very much! 

 

 
 

 
December 

  3ñClass Gr K-5    6:00-7:00 pm 
         Class Gr 6-10    7:15-8:30 pm 
            Connections (6-8), 6:30-8:30 pm 
10ñClass Gr K-5    6:00-7:00 pm 
         Class Gr 6-10    7:15-8:30 pm 
          Confirmation òSpaghetti Supperó 
             service project 5:00-7:15 pm 
 

Donations needed:  $5 gift cards 
to local businesses around the 
Hastings and Red Wing area. (i.e. 
Target, Walmart, Subway,  
McDonald etc.) Gift cards will be 
given to students in Faith Formation 
who learn their prayers.  You may 
leave cards in the Faith Formation 
file box in the parish hall (folder 
labeled-Cathy),  the parish office or 
drop them in the collection box 
(label envelope-FF). Thank you for 
supporting our youth! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

1st grade class with their advent wreaths  
Spaghetti Dinner  

Wednesday, December 10 
5:00-6:30 pm 

Proceeds will support the  
Appalachia, KY Christmas Mission 
Project.  Take a chance on raffle items. 

Fr. Terryõs Weekly Appointments: 
Monday: Day Off 

Tuesday: 8:00 AM: Mass (St. Pius V)  

Wednesday: 5:00 PM: Mass (St. Joseph)  

Thursday: 9:00 AM  Office (St. Joes) 

Friday: 8:00 AM Mass (St. Pius V)  

 11:00 AM Mass (Twin Rivers) 
 1:00 PM Wedding Prep (St. Joes) 
 6:00 PM Wild (Excel Energy Ctr) 

Saturday: 5:30 PM Confessions (St. Joes)  
6:00 PM  Mass  (St Joes) 

Sunday: 10:30 AM Mass (St. Joes)  

mailto:hemace@embarqmail.com


 Thank you to everyone who 
worked at the Sausage Supper 
last weekend ð to our chairs, 
those who made the sausage, the 
workers who prepared so much of 
the food on Saturday and again on 
Sunday, those who ran the various 
booths and contributed to the 
silent auction, donated to the raffle 
ticket, the adults and children who 
bussed the tables and acted as 
hostesses.  You put on a great event 
for our parish and for those who 
travel some distance to be at it 
each year.  Thank you!  
 

There will be an Advent evening 
of reflection Sunday, December 7, 
put on by Fr. Stan and others.  It 
will run from 5:00-9:00 with a 
soup supper included.  See the 
form in Fr. Stanõs article to register.  
No cost ð we just need to plan for 
food and supplies.  
 

There will be bingo following the 
5:00 pm Mass in Hampton next 
weekend, hosted by St. Mathias 
faith formation families, and 
sponsored by Catholic United 
Financial.  Hot dogs and other food 
and beverages are available.  
 

We are looking for someone to 
hire to help with some of the 
maintenance jobs such as shoveling, 
mowing and other misc. building 
and  grounds maintenance.  Call 
Patti at 651-332-9920 if interested. 
 

Next week at Mass: 
Introduce yourself to two people 
you do not already know. 
 
Tri Parish Baptism Class:  The 
next scheduled baptism class will 
be on Saturday, December 13th at 
10:30 a.m. at St. Mary's in New 
Trier in church basement.  Baptism 
class is required to be attended by 
at least one parent, preferably 
both. 
 

First Saturday 
Devotion 

(1st Saturday of each month) 
Saturday, December 6 

Mass at 8:30 am 
Confessions at 9 am 

 

òMy Immaculate Heart will be 
your refuge and the way that will 
lead you to God.óOur Lady of Fatima 
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ST. MARY 
PARISH CALENDAR 

Sunday, November 30 
 8:00 am  Mass for JohnÀ & Rose Mary Lorentz 
Monday, December 1 
 7:30 am Mass for John & Catherine 
   BrockmanÀ & Family 
 8:00 am-4:00 pm  Eucharistic Adoration 
Tuesday, December 2 
Wednesday, December 3 
 6:30 pm  Faith Formation Class 
Thursday, December 4 
Friday, December 5 
 7:30 am Mass for Leonard RotherÀ 
Saturday, December 6 
 8:30 am  Mass for the unborn 
 9:00 amñ9:30 am Reconciliation 
Sunday, December 7 
 8:00 am  Mass for Sandy & Millie FossÀ 
 5:00-9:00 pm Advent Reflection 

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 
Sunday, November 30 8:00 am 
Lector Youth as assigned 
Eucharistic Ministers Larry Hofmeister, 
 Ray & Elaine Gergen, Laurie Otte 
Ushers Youth as assigned 
Servers Theresa Hofmeister, 
 Michael & Carol Carpenter 
 

Sunday, December 7 8:00 am 
Lector Patti Brown 
Eucharistic Ministers TJ Nordling, 
Bob Angell, George Feidt, Karen Reinardy 
Ushers John & Lloyd Peine, Nick McGrath 
ServersStephen, Jakob & Andrew Reinardy 
Gift Bearers Becky OõDonnell 
Rosary Leader Bob Angell 

PARISH STAFF 
Parish Office:   651-437-5546 
   Email:  info@stmarysnewtrier.com 
Business Administrator:  Patti Brown 
Music Director:  Alan Reinardy 
Cemeterian:  Michelle Kimmes 

COLLECTION 
November 23 ................................... $1,504.00 
Campaign for Human Dev .............. $259.00 
Improvement Fund ........................... $100.00 
 
Weekly budget ............................... $2,575.00 
This weekõs difference.................. -$1,071.00 
Budgeted year to date................. $54,075.00 
Collected year to date ................ $42,878.24 
Under year to date ......................... $11,196.76 

Thank you very much! 

OUTSTANDING!!!!! 
Once again St. Mary's 
CCW members were 
exceptionally generous 
in their donations for 

the Appalachian Christmas project 
and Papal Shoe Box collections.   
45 boxes of clothing, baby items, 
household items, toys, quilts, etc 
and 8 shoe boxes were donated 
along with13 baby quilts with a toy 
and 13 large quilts.  Faith Formation 
second graders also packed 28 shoe 
boxes with items donated by  
several people. 
 

Everyone's generosity will help to 
make Christmas a more joyful time 
for those less fortunate.  Appalachia 
is in Kentucky and our donations 
along with donations from many 
parishes in the archdiocesan are 
trucked free of charge by Terminal 
Transport of St. Paul. 
                 God Bless Everyone! 



 There will be an Advent evening 
of reflection Sunday, December 7, 
put on by Fr. Stan and others.  It 
will run from 5:00-9:00 with a 
soup supper included.  See the 
form in Fr. Stanõs article to register.  
No cost ð we just need to plan for 
food and supplies.  
 

Parish Council members are 
asked to call three households 
each month to get thoughts from 
parishioners on whatever are 
current topics, and to solicit any 
questions or feedback those 
parishioners have, which in turn 
informs them about the parish, and 
allows them to be more inclusive in 
their considerations of questions 
facing the parish, and perhaps 
answer a question you might have.  
Thank you for feedback.   

Bingo Night:  St. Mathias will hold 
a BINGO Night after the 5 pm 
Mass Saturday, December 6. The 
event will be held in the church 
basement.  This matching grant 
event is sponsored by St. Mathias 
Council of the Catholic United 
Financial with assistance from  
St. Mathias & Mary Faith 
Formation. All proceeds benefit  
St. Mathias Faith Formation 
program and Catholic United 
Financial will match up to $1,000.  
Hope to see you there!  Spread the 
word to your family and friends. 
 

Charitable Works committee 
will once again have our Sock 
hanging up the Month of 
December. Donations requested for 
new and gently used socks, hats, 
mittens and gloves. The sock will 
be hanging in the back of church.  
We deliver the items in our local 
area.  Over the last 3 years, we have 
collected about 475 items. 

Thanksgiving Food Shelf Drive 
sponsored by the Charitable Works 
Committee will be from November 
through December 1st.  There is a 
container in the back of church for 
your non-perishable food items, 
paper products and cleaning items 
are also needed.  Let us be thankful 
for all we have and share with 
those in need.  Thank you. 
 

Angel Tree:  This program 
sponsored by Salvation Army will 
again be here at St. Mathias. An 
Angelõs age and gender are listed 
along with a list of requested items 
on a tag.  You take an angel tag 
from the tree, purchase the item(s) 
and return them unwrapped to the 
church along with the tag in a bag 
no later than December 13th.   
 

We will be installing diaper 
changing facilities in each of our 
parish hall bathrooms.  
 

Tri Parish Baptism Class:  The 
next scheduled baptism class is 
Saturday, December 13 at 10:30 am 
at St. Mary's in New Trier in the 
church basement.  Baptism class is 
required to be attended by at least 
one parent, preferably both. 
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PARISH STAFF 
Parish Office:   651-437-9030 
Business Administrator:  Rhonda Rother 
   parishoffice@stmathias.com 
Rel Ed Director: St. Tresa Margret 
    sjbffd@stjohns-vermillion.com  
Cemeterian:  Rosie Giefer  651-437-9025 
Church Basement:  651-480-0088 

ST. MATHIAS 
PARISH CALENDAR 

Sunday, November 30 
Monday, December 1 
Tuesday, December 2 
 8:30 am Mass for À  Marianne Nicolai 
 9:00 amñ7:00 pm Eucharistic Adoration  
Wednesday, December 3 
 6:30 pm  Faith Formation Class 
Thursday, December 4 
Friday, December 5 
 8:30 am Mass for À  Rodger Wolfgram 
 9:00 am  Reconciliation 
Saturday, December 6 
 4:00 ð4:45 pm Reconciliation 
 5:00 pm Mass for À Ryan Schweich 
 6:00 pm BINGO night! 
Sunday, December 7 

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 
Saturday, December 6 5:00 pm 
Reader Sharon Mathews 
Eucharistic Ministers Sharon Mathews, 
    Paul Endres, Julie Mogensen, Cathy Wagner 
Ushers Nick Niebur, Marlin Reinardy 
Servers Brock &Molly Mogensen 
Greeters Mogensen Family 
Money Counters Leo & Joyce Nicolai, 
  Rhonda Rother 

COLLECTION 
November 22,  2014 

Envelopes & Plate .......................... $1,356.75 
Weekly Budget ............................... $3,000.00 
Budget Year to Date ................... $63,000.00 
Collected Year to Date ................ $41,820.56 
Shortage to date ........................... $21,179.44 
 

Thank you very much! 



 There will be an Advent evening 
of reflection Sunday, December 7, 
put on by Fr. Stan and others.  It 
will run from 5:00-9:00 with a 
soup supper included.  See the 
form in Fr. Stanõs article to register.  
No cost ð we just need to plan for 
food and supplies.  
 

Congratulations to Sr. Navya 
who observes her 25th anniversary 
of first profession of vows on 
December 2.  Sister is in her 11th 
year of teaching at St. John the 
Baptist.  Previously she taught 1st 
grade and several years of high 
school.  She holds 2 Masters Degrees.   
 

There will be bingo following the 
5:00 pm Mass in Hampton next 
weekend, hosted by St. Mathias 
faith formation families, and 
sponsored by Catholic United 
Financial.  Hot dogs and other food 
and beverages are available.  
 

Wedding Banns III: James Rehder 
and Breanna Olson will celebrate 
the Sacrament of Marriage  Saturday, 
December 6, 2014.  Please keep 
James and Breanna in your prayers. 
 

Childrenõs Christmas Choir:  St. 
John's is looking for help with the 
Children's Christmas Eve Choir. 
Please contact Maria Therres 
(sjbgrade2@stjohns-vermillion.com) 
if you would like to volunteer to help 
with this great group of youth. The 
choir is for youth Grades 2 - 8. 
Helpers can be Middle School - 
adults. Several helpers are needed to 
keep everything running smoothly.  
No musical experience is necessary, 
but it would be a benefit.  Our 
tentative practice schedule will be 
Sundays in December after Mass 
until Noon and on Wednesdays from 
4:00 - 5:00; however, this may 
change depending on when helpers 
are available.  More information will 
be coming out soon for children 
interested in being in the choir. 

 

Tri Parish Baptism Class:  The 
next scheduled baptism class is 
Saturday, December 13 at 10:30 am 
at St. Mary's in New Trier in 
church basement.  Baptism class is 
required to be attended by at least 
one parent, preferably both. 
 

Sausage Supper results:  The 
profit from the Sausage Supper is 
$5,478.  We want to thank all who 
made this event a success 
including the KC 5199 Council, the 
St. John Home and School and our 
parishioners and guests. 
 

St. John & St. Barbara Catholic 
United Financial Meeting is 
Thursday, December 4 at 7:00 pm 
in the gathering area. 
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PreK-Grade 6 
Molly Whinnery,  

Principal 
 

On-Line Shoppers:  Help raise 
money for St John School simply by 
accessing your favorite merchants 
through the SchoolMall.com  
website. Over 400 merchants,  
including Sears, Target and  
Walmart are available to shop from 
through SchoolMall.com. The  
retailer will donate a percentage of 
your purchase to our school when 
you use the School Mall website to 
access the retailer.  To shop, simply 
go to http://www.schoolmall.com/ 
and select our school. 
 

Magazine Fund Raiser: is an  
on-going campaign. St. John School 
will get credit for any renewals or 
new subscriptions for magazines at 
any time. You can order (or renew) 
by calling School Mall at  
877-643-6146 or via Internet at 
www.schoolmall.com. Refer to 
customer #116603 when ordering. If 
you have questions, please call 
Carol Anderson at 651 438 3553.  

PARISH STAFF 
School Principal:  Molly Whinnery           
 651-437-2644 
        sjbprincipal@stjohns-vermillion.com 
Parish Office:  651-437-9030 
        parishoffice@stmathias.com 
Business Administrator:  Rhonda Rother 
Rel Ed Director: Sr. Tresa Margret 
         sjbffd@stjohns-vermillion.com  
Music Director:  Patty Aslesen 
       paaslesen2@gmail.com 
Cemeterian:  Greg Ries & Rhonda Rother 

ST. JOHN THE BAPTIST 
PARISH CALENDAR 

Sunday, November 30 
 8:45-9:50 am Faith Formation 
  10:00 am Mass for À Lawrence Rother 
Monday, December 1 
Tuesday, December 2 
   6:00 pm Reconciliation 
 6:30 pm Mass for À Anne Brochman 
Wednesday, December 3 
  9:00 am Mass for ÀRichard Angus   
Thursday, December 4 
 7:00 pm Catholic United Financial Mtg 
Friday, December 5 
Saturday, December 6 
Sunday, December 7 
 10:00 am Mass for À Marvin Karnick 
 11:00 am Childrenõs Choir Practice 

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 
Sunday, December 7 10:00 am 
Lector Jack Siebenaler 
Eucharistic Ministers Steve & Jeanne 
 Marthaler, Earl & Mary Wagner, Don Kamen 
Servers   Andraya Thorkildson,  
 Dresdon Leifeld, Aiden Endres 
Ushers Kevin, Fred, KB & Isaac Bauer 
Rosary Leader Sue Bauer 
Money Counters Dennis & Cookie 
  Rother, Tom & Linda Pohl 

COLLECTION 
November 23, 2014 

Envelopes & Plate .......................... $2,389.00 
Weekly Budget ............................... $3,700.00 
Budget Year to Date ..................... $77,700.00 
Collected Year to Date ............... $68,285.46 
Shortage to date ............................. $9,414.54 

mailto:paaslesen2@gmail.com
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Youth Community Corner 
All youth events - please contact  

Brandy Wentzler  (507) 429-6434 
brandywent@gmail.com 

Facebook : SJY - St John's Youth 
 

Kingdom Kids after school: 
Grades 5&6 -- 3:30-4:45 
Grades 7&8 -- 5:00-6-00 

Wednesday December 10  
& Monday December 22 

 

Sunday December 7ñI'm looking 
for a few youth members who 
might like to help after Mass to 
teach children and families about 
the Jesse Tree at the Santa visit. 
 

Winterblast! grades 6,7,8 lock-in 
December 12-13:  If your student 
has already signed up, please be 
sure to have him/her at SEAS 
church by 5:30pm that Friday night 
and have someone prepared to pick 
him/her up by 7:00am the next 
morning. Also, be sure your student 
gets much needed rest before and 
after the lock-in. 
 

Vet's home visit:  All youth group 
members, we will be taking an 
afternoon to pay a visit to our local 
Veteran's Home in December. We 
will be delivering candy and cards, 
made by St John's students, to the 
residents and wishing them a Merry 
Christmas. Any screened adult 
chaperones (especially Vet's) are 
welcome to join us as well.  Dates TBD 
 
 

Religious Retirement 
Collection:  Sunday, 
December 14, we will 
be having the annual 
collection for the 
Religious Retirement 
fund.  Show your 
appreciation for the senior Catholic 
sisters, brothers and religious order 
priests who made a positive 
difference in so many lives.  Please 
be as generous as possible to the 
Retirement Fund for Religious. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

There will be an Advent evening 
of reflection Sunday, December 7, 
put on by Fr. Stan and others.  It 
will run from 5:00-9:00 with a soup 
supper included.  See the form in 
Fr. Stanõs article to register.  No 
cost ð we just need to plan for food 
and supplies. 

mailto:brandywent@gmail.com

